
AKC Board response to procedure updates :  April 2014 Board meeting.  

The Registration of African Basenjis Currently, the AKC stud book for 
Basenjis is open to African native stock through 2018 under procedures 
developed by the Basenji Club of America and approved by the AKC Board 
in 1990.  The Board of the Basenji Club of America has proposed a number 
of changes to the current procedure as follows:  
 
1.  Change the date of submission of applications from December to March.  
Experience has shown us that imported puppies are just turning (1) year old around the 
November and December time frame. Having an application due in December could impede an 
importers ability to apply due to the application requirement of being one (1) year of age.  
Changing the submission date to March will allow the import to come of age and make it easier 
for the importer to complete all items on time. 
 
2.  Native Stock Committee will be responsible for sending forms to Evaluators selected by 
applicants. 
Requiring the Chair to contact the Evaluators will ensure the Native Stock chair is informed of 
the applicant’s choices as we have had some instances where there was some confusion over 
the need of the chair knowing the evaluation choices in advance as required in Step 2 of the 
current procedures. 

3.  Change wording to require Evaluators to grade dogs independently to avoid "grading by 
committee" situations.  
There were some concerns over a consensus evaluation instead of individual evaluation; adding 
this requirement will eliminate any potential issues of evaluators not doing individual 
evaluations.  

4.  Evaluators will send their completed forms directly to the Native Stock Committee.   
A number of evaluators expressed to the committee they would feel less pressure if they were 
not submitting their evaluation directly to the owner. 
 

5.  At the completion of the Evaluator process for each dog, the Native Stock Committee will 
notify each applicant of the Evaluator's scores.  
This change is due to the above change (#4) since the owner will no longer see the finished 
evaluation at the end of the evaluation process. 
 
 
6.  Reapplication process as redefined.  
 

A. "If a dog fails to make it to the membership ballot, its application may be repeated 
one additional time as long as the Studbook is open to BCOA approved native stock.  



Since the BCOA is no longer as limited on time due to the AKC approval of the Studbook 
extension, there is no longer a need to require an import to be resubmitted within the 
next year. 
 
B. “If a dog fails to get the 2/3 in favor on the membership ballot a petition, asking for 
a re-ballot of the membership if the percentage is less than 1% of the required 66.7%, 
can be presented to the BCOA board for consideration. The BCOA Board has the final 
determination.”  
The BCOA was presented with a petition in 2013 regarding an import who failed by less 
than 0.4%.  The Native Stock Committee added the above statement in order to address 
close results.  Allowing another membership vote to definitively decide the fate of an 
import seems the most logical option. 
 
 C.  Note: Reapplication can be made with the same evaluations or with three 
completely new evaluations but cannot be a mix of previous and new evaluations.  
We do not want people to throw out bad evaluations allowing them to hand pick the 
higher scoring evaluations while replacing the poor evaluations. 
      
D.  Note: If the dog has produced progeny, but the dog is now deceased, you may still 
reapply with the existing evaluations and photos. All criteria must be met."  
C and D are not actual changes they are clarifying statements with regard to 
reapplications. 
 

7.  Photo submission: To allow up to 4 additional photos and an optional short video of the 
dog. The video will only appear on the BCOA website.    
Owners/importers believed allowing more visuals to show off their imports attributes would 
allow voters to make more informed decisions. 
 

The issue was discussed by the AKC Board. The only item where the 
Board had concerns was number 6B. In any type of vote where a certain 
affirmative percentage is required, there will always be cases where 
something fails by one or two votes. The Board also did not believe that  
such a requirement should be lowered to accommodate that failure, as it 
would be inevitable that  there would eventually be another case where an 
applicant fell one or two votes below the lower requirement.  
Following a motion by Dr. Garvin, seconded by Dr. Battaglia, it was VOTED 
(unanimously; absent  Mr. Feeney, Mr. Gladstone, Mr. Menaker) to permit 
the Basenji Club of America to ballot its membership on the proposed 
changes to the procedure for registering Native Stock, with the  
exception of the proposed 6B, which the AKC Board would not approve. 
 


